

1-6-12

Foley JO Volleyball Meeting

Members present: Al Jenson, Taunja Kelvington, Carla Johnson & Wendy Strosahl
Others present: Cathy Skwira, Sheila Wheeler, & Mary Jenson

7:15 Meeting called to order by Club President Al Jenson

SECRETARY REPORT

*Minutes from 10-3-11 meeting had been approved by board members via email and posted on the web page: <http://www.foleyjobv.com/board>.

TREASURE'S REPORT

*Al will be calling bank to take his name off of checkbook and putting Wendy's on (along with Taunja's)

*Change the wording on deadline for reimbursement for summer camps from September 15th to September 30th. We will continue to give up to \$100 reimbursement.

*6 teams, 10 coaches, \$1000 per coach per team (\$500 per coach if co-coaching a team), \$100 gas reimbursement: 17's-1 team, 15's—2 teams, 13's-1 team, 12's—2 teams

Treasure's Report—M,S,C

Coaches Corner:

21 girls --12 and under (2 teams) (Jill, Emily—BLUE; Katie, Becky—WHITE)

13 girls-- 13 and under (Sheila & Erin)

14 girls-- 15 and under (2 teams) (Andrea—BLUE; Tina--White)

9 girls-- 17 and under (Chelsey Winkelman)

*Booster club has gone in with tennis for new standards.

*60/40 split Booster Club Breakfast—March 18th (12's and 13's working and their coaches)

Scoreboard in Elementary gym—We said we would contribute \$500

Old Business:

Website: schedule—coaches are making schedules to hand out tomorrow night at practice.

Racks for nets—well made but need to make a few adjustments.

NEW BUSINESS:

Tournament Committee:

Wendy & Carla--concessions...look into cost of going through the school kitchen.

Set-up/Take-down—Brian Mciver (?)

Tournament Director—Janet & need assistant (Amy Teff ? Kathy Knapek?)
Site Director—Tamara (fieldhouse) & Janet (HS & Elem. Gym)
Books, Tracking forms--Al
Shirts/Printing—Al will check with contract from last year

General Info:

Jerseys: Cari Ritsche will hand them out/document it soon.
Coaches Binders: Taunja will make them. Sheila made drill sheets and passed out to coaches.
JO clothing: Brittney & Jessa are working on the order form
Volleyball bags—will need to purchase 1 more bag and more balls
Nets—may need to order more for fieldhouse or repair the ones we have (Sheila will check on ball price and order 36, 1 ball bag, and check on nets)
First aid kit—1 more is needed
Coaches bio on website
Picture release form

Board Positions: (new members)

(Possibilities)

*Fundraiser Coordinator—Wendy

(Future fundraiser possibilities)

--local pizza fundraiser discussed

--Script (online ordering of gift cards from different vendors). Wendy checking into this

*Parent Rep. Coordinator (coordinates one parent rep per team to help organize rides/food/communicate with coach/contact person for fundraisers)

Voting on Mary as Parent Rep. Coordinator/Board Member—M,S,C

9:35 pm meeting adjourned M-S-C

Next meeting: Monday, March 5 at 7:00pm at Al Jenson's home.